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February 21, 2020 
 
Administration Building Renovation and Addition 
Aza Health 
 
Architect’s Job Number: 010R07 
 
ADDENDUM 5 
All items in the Addendum are incorporated into the Contract Documents. 
 
Item 1. 
Questions received from Plan Holders: 
 
Q1: Need a confirmation if the wood rated doors and frames actually need to be B60 minute label or if 
 they are only in a 1 hour wall which would require them to only be rated C45 minutes. One of the 
 wood door/frame manufacturers do not make 60 minute frames so they need to go to B90 minute at 
 a minimum jamb depth of 5” which will not work for the one (1) hour walls which should only be 
 4-7/8”. 
A1: Change Note 8 on Door Schedule Notes to read 20 minute rated.  Change fire rating on doors 3, 5, 
 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 36, and 72 from 1 hour to 20 minute rated. 

 
 

Q2: In order to provide fee estimate for a permit, the design professional needs to declare level of 
 alteration on the plans.  
A2: Add the following note to Sheet LS – Life Safety Plan, “Renovation Classification:  Level 2 Alteration 
 with Addition.” 
 
 
Q3: The note on the first page is confusing, this appears to be a Business but they are providing affidavit 
 for a school:  “To the best of my knowledge, these construction documents are in compliance with 
 criteria set forth in the 6th edition of the Florida Building Code, Florida Statutes, and Florida Building 
 Code chapter  423 - State Requirements for Educational Facilities (SREF)” 
A3: An updated Coversheet was issued on February 14, 2020 in Addendum No. 3.  Provide the most up 
 to date information to the permitting authority. 
 
 
Q4: Will 24 gauge metal panel be acceptable for this roof, which is a typical application for this 
 assembly? Or do we need to stick with 22 gauge? 
A4: The bidder shall use the specified gauge for the metal roof panels. 
 
 
Q5: Is there a picture of the existing casing and the existing 6 panel wood doors? 
A5: To schedule a site visit to take picture or investigate existing conditions, contact Laura Spencer, CEO 
 at lspencer@azahealth.org. 
 
 
 

 
End of Addendum No. 5 


